


ACFA RESOLUTION ON
PERMITTED CADMIUM LEVELS IN BROWN CRAB MEAT
There are instances of fishery products, as for example brown crabs, oysters or fish (parasites), being excluded from the market based on misinterpretation of the relevant regulation.  This has serious implications for the correct application of Regulation (EC) No 1881/2006 and its effect on trade. The ACFA proposes a Resolution to address such anomalies as a matter of urgency.  
1. CADMIUM LEVELS
Background

Commission Regulation (EC) No 1881/2006 of 19 December 2006 (http://eur-lex.europa.eu/LexUriServ/LexUriServ.do?uri=CONSLEG:2006R1881:20090701:EN:PDF p.20) provides for a maximum limit for Cadmium of 0.5 mg/kg in “Crustaceans, excluding brown meat of crab and excluding head and thorax meat of lobster and similar large crustaceans” 
There is a significant and ongoing problem in Italy with frequent Rapid Alerts particularly with the import of live Brown Crab to that market and processors in the affected Member States also experience difficulty accessing the Spanish and Portuguese markets.  There have been many instances of withdrawal of product, fines and recently an operator has been forced to cancel a planned promotion due to the uncertainty of deliveries caused by delays while testing is carried out.  It would appear there is a high level of inconsistency on a regional basis and lack of communication within individual Member States on the testing protocol.     

Since 2006 there have been several instances of this Regulation being applied inappropriately, usually by incorrect preparation of the test sample – tests have been carried out on homogeneous tissue samples including material derived from the hepatopancreas whereas tissue samples should be taken from white meat only.  This has been due to ambiguity in the wording and different interpretation of the legislation regarding which portion of the crabs should be analysed.
This problem has been addressed on several occasions by the European Commission (DG SANCO) and more recently was referred to the European Food Safety Authority and the DG SANCO Expert Working Group. The Working Group reached consensus on a proposed amendment to Regulation 1881/2006 to clarify the testing protocol and clearly define those portions of Brown Crab which can be legitimately be tested.  However, due to other foodstuffs requiring similar clarification (for instance in Spain this problem arises very often with the shrimp heads as this part is included in the preparation of test sample), there may be a considerable delay before the Regulation is amended.    
Resolution

Pending amendment of Regulation 1881/2006 the ACFA calls on the EU Commission to ensure:
· Member States do not use misinterpretation of the Regulation to prohibit trade

· The informal agreement reached by the Expert Working Group (DG SANCO) is followed until the amended legislation is adopted
· Proposed amendment of the Regulation is expedited

· Member States disseminate the informal agreement and this resolution fully and immediately to all national and regional testing laboratories
· Member States desist from further issuance of Rapid Alerts in this regard
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